STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

SGA BIII No. <u>SR-4-98F</u>

PASSED HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES:		
Speaker of the House		11-2-98 Date
PASSED SENATE:		
Timothy K. Smith Speaker of the Senate APPROVED:	VETOED:	<u>11/4/98</u> Date
SGA President		11-16-98 Date
APPROVED:	VETOED:	
Vice President for Student		 Date

Sponsors

Senators

Jennifer Sykora, Aaron Tallent

Representatives:

Matt Williams, Christine Galle

A resolution to permit blood drive flyers special permission to be temporarily hung in normally restricted areas.

Whereas:

Blood Drive turnouts are heavily dependent upon awareness of the event and,

Whereas:

Current policy regarding flyers for any event only allows for them to be placed on specified public bulletin boards which are largely overlooked by the student

populace and,

Whereas:

Dean Burke currently has a full-time assistant whose job it is to remove signs and

flyers from all unauthorized locations without regard to the event and,

Whereas:

Blood drives should be given as much facilitation as possible since supplies are in

a constant shortage.

Therefore, let it be resolved by the 61st Congress of the Student Government Association of Middle Tennessee State University that

Section 1:

Organizational sponsors of blood drives can obtain special permission from the Dean of Student Life's office to place flyers for the drive in normally restricted areas, such as entrance doors to buildings and heavily trafficked hallways.

Section 2:

The placement of the flyers must be done no more than one week prior to the drive and with special non-marking tape so no traces or residue of the flyers will be left behind upon their removal.

Section 3:

The organizational sponsor(s) of the blood drive will be responsible for the removal and disposal of the flyers within two days of the blood drive being over.

Section 4:

This bill shall take effect immediately upon approval, the student welfare

requiring it.

on-campus memo:



MEMORANDUM

To:

Duane Stucky

Vice President for Finance & Administration

From:

Robert C. LaLance, Jr

Vice President for Student Affairs

Re:

SGA Resolution

Date:

December 7, 1998

I am forwarding to you a resolution recently approved by the SGA with regard to clarification of the distinction between what is now designated on student bills as the "Student Activity Fee" and the "SGA Student Activity Fee." As you are aware, there has been a good deal of question and confusion among students concerning the purpose and use of funds derived from collection of the respective fees. I would support SGA's proposal to re-designate the "Student Activity Fee" as a "Debt Service Fee." In my judgment, a change in nomenclature consistent with SGA's suggestion more accurately describes the nature and function of this assessment.

I am aware that TBR approval of such a change may be problematic. It is the purpose of this resolution to demonstrate student concern about the current fee descriptions in support of any request that might be made to the TBR.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

CC:

Dr. Tom Burke

Mr. Bob Adams

Mr. Jason Lawson

Mr. Tim Smith

Mr. Eric Spear

Mr. Larry West

Mr. Jeremy Parham